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   PROVINCIAL CONVENTION 2022    

LADYSMITH #2101 

WEDNESDAY - JUNE 1
st
 to SATURDAY - JUNE 4

th
, 2022 

 

CONVENTION INFORMATION 
 

MEALS 
 

DINNERS: $15.00 each   

Salad, Meat, Potatoes, Dessert, Coffee and Tea 
 

LUNCHES: $10.00 each 
2 Types of Soup and Sandwiches and or Rolls, Veggies and Dip, Light Dessert, Coffee, Tea   
 

MORNING SESSION BREAKS: 
Muffins, Fruit, Coffee, Tea 

 

AFTERNOON SESSION BREAKS: 

Cookies, Sweets, Coffee, Tea 
 

FRIDAY NIGHT BANQUET: $45.00 

Roast Beef, Chicken, Vegetarian Entree, Roasted Potatoes, Baby Carrots, Green Beans, 

Broccoli and Cauliflower, Assorted Salads, Fresh Baked Dinner Rolls, Dessert Buffet with 

Cheesecake Tortes, Tarts, Squares, Cookies and more, Fresh Fruit Platter, Coffee, Herbal Tea 

and Regular Tea 
 

SATURDAY NIGHT DINNER: $20.00 
Incoming Presidents Dinner - Menu to be announced 

      

MEAL PACKAGES: $50.00 
Two Dinners - Wednesday and Thursday 

Three Lunches - Thursday, Friday and Saturday 

A saving of $10.00 
 

ENTERTAINMENT 
Wednesday Night TBA – In the Lounge 

Thursday Night – Miss Vickie – Comedian – In the Lounge 

Saturday Night – Switch – 60 and 70 music – In the Hall 

 

CONVENTION BOOKLET ADS  

Full page - $100.00 

Half page - $50.00 

Quarter page - $25.00 
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   PROVINCIAL CONVENTION 2022    

LADYSMITH #2101 

 

ACCOMONDATIONS 
 

HEADQUARTERS  

Microtel Inn and Suites 
1 800 337 0050 

Prices starting at $149.00 plus $22.35 taxes 

Must be booked 2 months in advance 

 

Best Western Plus Chemainus 

1 250 246 4181 

Prices starting at $180.00 plus $27.00 taxes 

Must be booked 2 months in advance 

 

Hawley Place Bed and Breakfast 

Per Night 175.00 includes Breakfast and taxes 

1 877 244 2231 

Hawleyplacebandb.com 

3 rooms only 

 

Holliday House Motel  
2 star 

250 618 5839 

2 blocks from Aerie Hall 

 

!!!!!!!!!! DEADLINE DATES !!!!!!!!!! 
 

March 31
 
– To Order and Pay for all Meal Tickets, and Banquet Tickets 

 

March 31 – Copy Ready Convention Booklet Ad 

Email – patirvine2020@shaw.ca 

 
Cheques are made out to: Ladysmith Convention 2022 

Mailing Address: Ladysmith Convention 2022 

Box 649 

Ladysmith BC V9G 1A3 

 

NO LATE ORDERS OR PAYMENTS 

mailto:patirvine2020@shaw.ca
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From Jr. Past Grand Worthy President, Dave Smith: 
Hello My Brothers and My Sisters:  As I write my first message as Jr. Past Grand Worthy President; I want to 

take this opportunity to sincerely “Thank” all the Brothers and Sisters of British Columbia and the Grand Aerie 

and Grand Auxiliary Officers and their spouses, who attended my Homecoming this past September.   You all 

made my Homecoming a wonderful experience.   
 

On September 12
th

, Brenda and I leave for a well deserved vacation to Scotland; it is my opportunity to show 

Brenda where I grew up and the surrounding areas.  We will have the pleasure of PGWP Ron Malz and his wife 

Maureen joining us.  We will be back to British Columbia the first week in October.  We will be attending the 

PNWR Conference in Alaska the second week of October.  We are looking forward to meeting and seeing all 

our Brothers and Sisters there. 
 

I also encourage all my BC Brothers and Sisters to bring in all your New or Re-enroll Members this Term for 

our Provincial Presidents Joey and Joanne and keep ``Running For The FOE and Grow The Tree For The FOE` 
 

I am looking forward to seeing you all along the Eagle Trail.   

We wish you all a very Happy Thanksgiving. 
 

Fraternally Yours, Dave Smith, Jr. Past Grand Worthy President, Rossland #10/Penticton #4281  
 

 
 

 
From Grand Worthy Trustee, John Boyd: 
Hello Brothers and Sisters;  I would like to congratulate Dave Smith on a wonderful year of leadership as Grand 

Aerie President! He is truly a great leader and it was a pleasure serving under him!  I look forward to this 

coming year with him as Chairman of The Board of Grand Trustees!  His dedication to our great Fraternity is 

outstanding and I know we will do great things while he is Chairman!  

 

Special thanks goes to Penticton Aerie and Auxiliary 4281 for hosting such a wonderful homecoming for Dave 

and all of the other Grand Aerie Officers that were fortunate enough to be able to attend!  What a pleasure it 

was to be the recipients of such hospitality and Fraternalism!  Thank you all very much!  

 

My wife Pam and I look forward to coming back again to see as many of the brothers and sisters as possible!  

 

Fraternally, John Boyd, Grand Aerie Trustee 
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Giving Back 
“People Helping People” 

 

The following cheque presentation of $15,000.00 to Qalayu House was from the funds that 

were donated and raised in PPMP Marilyn Lewis year as Provincial Madam President.  They 

were finally able to donate them. 

 

With these funds we completely furnished three (3) Kitchens and three (3) Laundry Rooms. 
 

 
Pictured from Left to Right are Provincial Trustee Marlene Jordan, Charity Chairman Cindy 

Smith, Annie Holmes Campbell River Sister, Maria Marstens House Representative, Franca 

Warkentin Campbell River LA President and Marilyn Lewis PPMP 
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From BC Provincial Madam President, Joanne Mallett: 

My Brothers and Sisters; Here we are on the other side of my first Executive Meeting.  I must thank all my 

Sisters for the kind words and support given to me.  Sister Bobbi Williamson is our new Vice 

President/President Elect and PPMP Linda Vipond is our Pro-Temp Chaplain. 

 

I visited the Island Auxiliaries and was invited to Parksville for Provincial President Joey’s visitation too, I was 

warmly welcomed and you all made me feel special.  Thanks for all the goodies, food, donations to ALS and for 

the CAKE!  Campbell River initiated three (3) new sisters and reenrolled one… Come on let’s all join in and 

grow the tree for the FOE.  We are all struggling with membership, Covid restrictions and worries, but I saw 

you all working hard to overcome and triumph.  We need to work together to achieve success.   

 

I am off to Ketchikan, Alaska for the PNWR Conference next week.  I am looking forward to an interesting 

Conference and hoping for good weather, so I don’t freeze! 

 

Wishing you all a very Happy Thanksgiving 

Yours in Sisterhood, Joanne Mallett, BC Provincial Madam President, Nelson #22 

  

 
From PGO/PPMP, Barbara Johnston: 

Dear Sisters and Brothers, the Provincial Meeting on the week-end in Campbell River was well attended and 

successful.  The meals were delicious and companionship was enjoyed by everyone. Was a real pleasure for me 

to visit with you all in person Instead of over Zoom. 

 

Congratulations to Provincial Madam President Joanne on presiding over her first Provincial Meeting.  With the 

sudden vacancy on the Board, congratulations go to Sister Bobbi Williamson being installed as Vice 

President/President Elect and to Sister Linda Vipond appointed as Provincial Chaplain. 

 

Sisters at the Convention in June 2022 the Provincial Board will be in need of Sisters to fill the Offices, start 

making inquiries and encouraging Sisters in your Auxiliary to put their name forward. 

 

One of the topics at the Provincial Meeting was Communication between the Provincial Body and your 

Auxiliary.  Auxiliary Secretaries this is your opportunity to shine by reading all Communication that arrives 

from Provincial and share with your Auxiliary at your meetings.  This also includes the information that comes 

to you through the Provincial Echo.  Any questions contact you Zone Advisors for clarification. 

Remember Communication is a two way street and can end if you don’t share. 

 

In closing I have learned that every day you should reach out to someone a phone call, even a pat on the back if 

we can’t hug or a smile in passing.  As Maya Angelou once said,” Don’t Break the Elastic”  boost another 

person’s self esteem and if you don’t …the elastic will break and your underpants will fall down around your 

Ankles!    With that I will tell you a true story.   At a Ritual Competition one of the Sisters had the elastic break 

and with that she kicked them aside and kept on Marching around the Hall.”  So Keep Smiling, God Bless you 

All. 
 

Yours Fraternally, Sister Barbara Johnston PGO/PPMP 
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Important Notices 
 

NEW EMAIL ADDRESSES: 

 
Campbell River Aerie – aerie3097cr@gmail.com 

 

PPMP Charlotte Bond – charlottegenevabond@gmail.com 

 

PPMP Thelma Redmond – citymouse747@gmail.com 

 

Provincial Madam Chaplain Linda Vipond – lvipond01@gmail.com 

 

 

NEW SECRETARY INFORMATION: 

Nanaimo #15 Secretary 
 

Jackie Anderson 

#3-280 Moilliet Street 

Parksville, BC 

V9P 2P2 

E-mail: jackieanderson@shaw.ca 

Home Phone: 250-586-6394 

Cell: 250-249-0803 
 

 

NEW ADDRESSES: 
 

PPMP Flo Monaghan 

721 Eliot Street 

Trail, BC 

V1R 2E4 
 

 
 

mailto:aerie3097cr@gmail.com
mailto:charlottegenevabond@gmail.com
mailto:citymouse747@gmail.com
mailto:lvipond01@gmail.com
mailto:jackieanderson@shaw.ca


   9 

From BC Provincial Jr. Past Worthy President, Steve Welcher: 
Hello My Brothers and Sisters; I would like to say Thank You to Penticton Aerie and Auxiliary for all your 

hospitality shown to all who attend Jr. Past Grand Worthy President Dave Smith’s Homecoming.  A great time 

was held by all who attended. 

Pictured left to right are Grand Justice Robbie Wilson, Jr. Past Grand President Dave Smith and Tom Marble. 

 
 

 

Pictured from left to right are: Grand Justice Robbie Wilson, Jr. Past Grand President Dave Smith, Tom Marble, 

husband of Jr. Past Grand Madam President Jacque Marble and Grand Aerie Vice President Chuck Webber. 

 

On behalf of myself and my Family; we are sending wishes to all our Eagle Brothers and Sisters for a very a 

Happy Thanksgiving.   Hope to see some new and old faces in March at the Executive Meeting in Penticton.  

Until then stay safe, stay healthy and be kind 
 

Fraternally, Steve Welcher, BC Provincial Jr. Past Worthy President  

 

 

mailto:sappertonsteve@yahoo.comOn
mailto:sappertonsteve@yahoo.comOn
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From BC Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect, Bobbi Williamson: 

Greetings Sisters and Brothers; Thank you to the Provincial Officers for their faith in me to complete Barb 

Calve’s  year as Provincial Madam Vice President-Present Elect.  
 

Since the Provincial Meeting I am busy contacting the Sisters for the many Provincial Committees that needs to 

be filled and finalizing my travel Plans.  Thank you to some of the Provincial Past Presidents for encouraging 

me to start thinking of my year earlier rather than later as I progressed through the Chairs.  I am greatly glad 

that I heeded your advice.  Thank you. 

 

I will try to get my letters out by the middle October and asked that you hopefully get your responses back to 

me as quickly possible. 

 

Let’s all double down and keep yourself safe from the Covid 19 virus and the coming flu season. Let’s all get 

vaccinated against both these illnesses so we can all meet without fear of becoming sick and to enjoy visiting 

with our friends and family.   

 

Everyone have a very wonderful Thanksgiving and remember we all have lots to give thanks for after this year 

and half of lock downs, restricted travel and everything else that has thrown our lives in upheaval.  

 

Fraternally Yours, Bobbi Williamson, BC Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect, Ladysmith #2101 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Faye Cook: 

Dear Brothers and Sisters; I do hope everyone is managing to stay safe and well.  I’m looking forward to 

attending the Executive Meeting in Campbell River.  I get so much more out of a meeting in person.  I am 

enjoying all the fall colours and the cooler weather.   

 

My sincere condolences to everyone who has lost a loved one and get well wishes to those who are having 

health issues.  To all my Brothers and Sisters stay safe. 

  

Fraternally Yours, Faye Cook, BC Provincial Madam Conductor, Trail #2838 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Gail Macdonald: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; It was a great blessing to be able to see everyone.  Joanne I must say you did a great 

job on Saturday running the meeting.  

 

Looking forward to seeing everyone again in the Spring   Please stay safe! 

Fraternally Yours, Gail Macdonald, BC Provincial Madam Inside Guard, Duncan /2546

 
From BC Provincial Worthy Inside Guard, Barbara Bell: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters; First off I’d like to send a great big THANK YOU to Campbell River. What a fun  

Time.  Food was fantastic and seeing everyone in person was just the best.  
 

Abbotsford is up and running.  We are doing our best to keep everyone safe and we are using all Provincial 

protocols.  If you want to visit us you must be fully vaccinated.    As we ease back into our new norm, please 

consider donating to the Alzheimer’s Society for Provincial Worthy President Joeys Special Charity.  He has 

ear marked the monies raised go to Caregivers Support.   
 

Do you have Trophies at your Aerie??  Have a look. We’d like to get them back and given out to the right 

people.  Have a great fall.  A little saying a found cute….. Common sense is a tree that doesn’t grow in 

everyone’s garden. 
 

Fraternally Yours, Barbara Bell, BC Provincial Worthy Inside Guard, Abbotsford #2726 
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Giving Back 
“People Helping People” 

 

Article From The Campbell River Mirror 

 
Even without Poker Run, Eagle Riders still giving back 

Riders donate to two Campbell River groups.   
Despite not having a Poker Run for the last two years, Campbell River Eagle Riders still came out to support 

two local groups. 

On Aug. 20, the motorcycle club donated $555.00 cheques to Campbell River Search and Rescue and the 

Campbell River Hospital Foundation.  The money was raised though the sale of raffle tickets for a barbecue in 

the spring. 

The two groups are long-time recipients of donations from the Eagle Riders, and the bike group wanted to make 

sure they still helped out, despite not having their big fundraiser. 

“We’ve just had a great working relationship over the years,” said Eagle Riders president Erich Hippolt. “We 

just want to do what we can, that’s all.” 

Over the past few years, the Eagle Riders have organized the Campbell River Poker Run, a very popular event 

for motorcycle enthusiasts. Proceeds from the event are all donated locally. 

“Unfortunately, with the COVID-19 restrictions, this event has not taken place in the last two years, and the 

Eagle Riders wanted to help their favourite charities in some sort of fashion,” says a release from the Eagle 

Riders.  “Provided the pandemic stays under control in the next few months, Eagle Riders promise the Poker 

Run will be back in 2022, bigger than ever,” said the release. 
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 “Chaplain’s Corner”  

To All My Sisters And Brothers: Our Condolences go out to Lance and Bill Brommeland, family, friends on the 

passing of their mother PPMP Glenda Brommeland.   Condolences also go out to Kirsten Calve`, family and 

friends on the passing of his mother Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect Barb Calve`.  They will 

be sadly missed.  Please keep the family and friends in your Thoughts and Prayers. 

 

Get Well Wishes go out to Duncan Auxiliary PMP Ruth Graham who is in the hospital after she had a fall and 

broke her hip.  We wish you a Speedy Recover.  Please keep her in your Thoughts and Prayers. 

 

Now for a bit of news from around the States:  Get Well Wishes go out to PPNWRP Marna Newby.  

Washington State Jr. Past President Jim Holmes.  We wish you all a Speedy Recovery. 

 

Remember that the Power of Prayers is very strong, let’s not forget, to keep everyone in our Thoughts and 

Prayers.  

 

Fraternally Yours, Bobbi Williamson, BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Ladysmith #2101 

 

 
 

 
 

From BC Provincial Madam Chaplain, Bobbi Williamson Ladysmith #2101: 

Hello My Sisters and Brothers; This will be my final report as Provincial Madam Chaplain.  I have been pleased 
to have served as your Provincial Madam Chaplain.   I was elected at the September Executive Meeting to the 

station of Provincial Madam Vice President/President Elect. 

 

Although there was a little bit of a hiccup during my holiday’s in rural Alberta; with poor WIFI Service  Madam 

Secretary Joan Klit did help me by out by sending out the email for me  regarding Provincial Madam Vice 

President -President Elect Barb Calve’s  passing. Thank you so very much, Joan, for being there for me. 

 

I would like to let you know that our new Provincial Madam Chaplain Pro Temp is Linda Vipond.  Her e-mail 

is lvipond01@gmail.com 

 

Wishing you all a very Happy and Blessed Thanksgiving.  

 

Fraternally Yours, Bobbi Williamson 

 

             
 
  

mailto:lvipond01@gmail.com
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We have 27 Lot Items in our Auction Catalogue … 
 

Unique Items – Special Items 

 

Hard to Find Items 

 

Real Deal Items 

 

Value Items – Home Use Items 

 

Antique Items 

 

I just want That Items 

 

Check us Out – Place your Bid !!! 

 

 
100% - All Fundraising Proceeds go to Charity Causes: 

Camp Good Times: B.C. Kids Cancer - Blind Beginnings: Young Children 

    Union Gospel Mission - Look Out Emergency Aid Society 

    B.C. Special Olympics - Heart & Stroke : RCH Diagnostics 

-  

Brother Dave McKeown – On Line Auction Chair 
*** 778-242-4784 *** 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

FOE New Westminster Aerie #20 

ON-LINE AUCTION Eagle 
Fundraiser 

October 01
st

 to October 10t
h
 - 2021 

 

Cash 
Cheque 

E-Transfer 

Free 

Shipping 

only within 
the Fraser 

Lower 
Mainland – 

Vcr to Hope 

www.FOE20EagleAuction.ca 
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From BC Provincial Madam Secretary, Joan Klit: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; I would first like to say Provincial Madam President Joanne; you run a very good 

meeting.    I would also like to take this opportunity to say “Thank You” to the Campbell River Aerie and 

Auxiliary for your hosting, hospitality, the wonderful food, friendship and fraternalism show to all attending the 

Executive Meeting.  

 

To all Auxiliary Secretaries;  Enclosed on the last page of this BC Provincial Echo you will find the Ritual 

Forms for any Teams that will be competing at their Zone or at the Provincial Convention this coming June. 

 

I wish you all a very Happy Thanksgiving and safe Halloween. 

 

“Thank You” again for all of your hard work and know that you are appreciated.   

Remember that we are all Volunteers.   Please treat each other with respect.    

 

Fraternally Yours, Joan Klit, BC Provincial Madam Secretary, Trail #2838  
 

 
From BC Provincial Aerie Secretary, Dan Miner: 

Hello Brothers; The year is now off and running and over 1/3 the way done!  Joey’s Charity of  

Alzheimer’s and Dementia is a great one and worthy of support so I hope all the Aeries can get together and 

contribute to this great cause.   

 

Transitioning into my new role has been challenging but satisfying.  I hope to have lots more time to write up 

larger reports in the coming newsletters.  This will be shortly after the new Truth and Reconciliation day and I 

hope everyone has a chance to sit down and reflect on the many children who we now know lost their lives in 

such an unnecessary manner. 

 

 On a happier note, Happy Thanksgiving to all, I hope you get a chance to spend time with family during this 

holiday! 

 

Cheers, Dan 

 
From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Arlene Neale: 
Hello Brothers and Sisters; I hope everyone is safe while we enter another stage of this Covid-19 pandemic.  As 

we start to add things back into our daily lives we are taking baby steps.   

 

I would like to extend to the family, and many friends my condolences on the passing of Sister Barb Calve...she 

fought a long hard battle, rest in peace. 

 

Thank you Campbell River #3097; on hosting our Aerie and Auxiliary Provincial Executive Meetings this past 

weekend.   It was very successful.   I am wishing all our Auxiliaries a safe and productive year. 

 

Happy Thanksgiving everyone, we do have reason to be thankful. 

  

Fraternally Yours, Arlene Neale, BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Ladysmith #2101                     
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Giving Back 
“People Helping People” 

 

Campbell River Eagle Riders 
 

 
The Eagle Riders present a cheque for $555 to Stacey Marsh and Keltie McKale of the Campbell River 

Hospital Foundation. Photo by Marc Kitteringham / Campbell River Mirror 

 

 

 

 
The Eagle Riders present a cheque for $555 to Angela Janicki of Campbell River Search and Rescue. 

Photo by Marc Kitteringham / Campbell River Mirror 
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From BC Provincial Worthy Trustee Harley Elasoff: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters, I would like to first of all thank Campbell River for an excellent Fall Executive 

Meeting. 

  

Just an update on what has been happening at Penticton 4281.  Yearly cheques have been issued for funds raised 

for Charities totally over $24,000 so far for the 2020/2021 year.  

 

The Aerie and Auxiliary have been hard at work continuing our fundraising efforts through meat draws, fish & 

chips, burgers, suppers, yard sale, pie sales and lots of old/new things planned for the upcoming year.  

 

Membership saw a drop as expected, but have made progress with recruitment of new members along the way. 

  

Penticton 4281 looks forward to hosting the Spring Executive Meeting in March 2022. 

  

Fraternally Yours, Harley Elasoff, BC Provincial Trustee, Penticton #4281 

 

 
From BC Provincial Madam President Special Charity Chairman, Linda Vipond: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers:  It was wonderful to see everyone in Campbell River.  It was a very productive 

weekend.  Thank you to Campbell River Aerie and Auxiliary for all the hospitality and friendship and 

wonderful meals.   

  

Provincial Madam President asked me to be her Special Charity Chairman this year.  Her Special Charity is 

ALS.   We are selling T-shirts at $5.00 a piece.  Someone in your Auxiliary has them.  There is also a Table 

Book of Wildlife Pictures we are selling by donation.   

  

Please support this Charity for Provincial Madam President.  Thank you in advance. 

 

Wishing all a very happy Thanksgiving 

 

Fraternally Yours, Linda Vipond, Provincial Madam President Special Charity Chairman, Maple Ridge #2831 

 

 
From BC Provincial Aerie Membership Secretary, Dan Miner: 

Hello fellow Eagles!  I’ve got the BC Aerie Membership report.   It’s concerning the amount of drops we 

started the year with, putting us in a bit of a hole to start the year.   

 

While COVID is still hitting all of us hard it gets harder when we let these members slip away.  If you think you 

know someone who hasn’t renewed for the year, please contact your secretary to find out if you’re right, and try 

to reach out to those members and see about getting them back into the fold.  It’s important to retain what we’ve 

got even if we aren’t actively getting new members!   

 

On the Aerie side we have already lost 368 members over what we had last year.  This isn’t the ideal way to  

start.  On the plus side, Parksville has already hit net gain +2%! Great job guys!  Any rate we are running with 

the FOE as the theme for this year, so get on it! 

 

Happy Thanksgiving 

Cheers, Dan 
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From BC Provincial Madam Trustee, Donna Roach: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; I have some information for you regarding a UBC 

Bursary/Endowment in honor of PPMP Glenda Brommeland that her son Lance is starting. 

 

The bursary will be awarded to a student exhibiting exceptional Volunteerism. 

 

The following is the information that was sent to me Tara Mayes. 

  

In loving memory of Glenda Brommeland we have established an award for students at the 

University of Northern British Columbia.   

  

To donate online please go to www.unbcgiving.ca and select the Glenda Brommeland 

Memorial Award. 

  

Cheques can be made payable to 'UNBC' with a note of 'Glenda Brommeland Memorial 

Award'. 

  

c/o Tara Mayes 

Office of Research & Innovation 

University of Northern British Columbia 

3333 University Way 

Prince George BC Canada V2N 4Z9 

  

Thank you for honoring this incredible lady! 

______________________________ 

Tara Mayes 

Development Officer – Donor Relations 

Office of Research and Innovation 

University of Northern British Columbia 

 

Email: tara.mayes@unbc.ca 

Online Giving: unbcgiving.ca 

 

        
 

http://www.unbcgiving.ca/
https://www.google.com/maps/search/3333+University+Way+%0D%0A+Prince+George+BC+Canada+V2N+4Z9?entry=gmail&source=g
https://www.google.com/maps/search/3333+University+Way+%0D%0A+Prince+George+BC+Canada+V2N+4Z9?entry=gmail&source=g
mailto:tara.mayes@unbc.ca
http://www.unbcgiving.ca/
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From BC Provincial Stamp Chairman, Jeannie Hounslow: 
Hello Sisters and Brothers; A very big thank you for mailing your stamps in and also for bringing them to the 

September Board Meeting: so appreciated!!!   Wow, you are amazing in your work with this with the big 

reduction over the last few years in the use of land mail!!! 

 

I have asked if there are new sales figure reports, but to date have not received an update.  They, as we, have not 

had gathered meetings in the pandemic era where these reports et al are formally presented.   Will definitely 

keep you updated with what I might receive. 

 

 

 

It never fails to amaze me what the final sales of 

some of these stamps might be: 

 

Canada Post Stamp Bulletin Brochure Trains 

Canadian Locomotives 1983 1984 1985 

 $26.55Cdn 

 

 

Giving many thanks for your work and contribution; wishing a very Happy Thanksgiving to you and yours. 

 

Fraternally, Jeannie Hounslow, BC Provincial Stamp Chairman 

Box 3756, Vancouver, BC V6B 3Z1   foe20aux@gmail.com  

 

From BC Provincial God, Flag and Country and Art Contest Chairman, PPMP Carol Edgington: 
Hello Sisters; Provincial Madam President Joanne Mallett asked if I would be the God, Flag and Country 

Chairman along as being the Art Contest Chairman.   This is what I have on the programs.   I will enclose the 

information for the Art Contest on the next two pages for you. 

 

Fraternally, Carol Edgington, BC Provincial God, Flag, Country and Art Contest Chairman Abbotsford #2726 

GOD, FLAG & COUNTRY 
Since 1967, the God, Flag and Country Oratory Program has been an integral part of the Fraternal Order of 

Eagles' drive to build patriotism and instill a sense of pride within our youth.  The program invites children 

between the ages of 10 and 15 to prepare a three (3) minute speech about what God, their flag or country means 

to them.  

 

The God, Flag and Country Oratory Program is an excellent way to encourage middle and high school students 

to learn more about their country, its history and their religion.  Each Aerie/Auxiliary is encouraged to sponsor 

an event and reach out to local schools or youth organizations to increase participation and awareness. 

 

Questions, comments and concerns should be passed along to the Grand Aerie Marketing & Communications 

Department at marketing@foe.com or phone 614-883-2210. Aeries and Auxiliaries interested in participating 

can download the God, Flag & Country information packet by signing in to the Grand Aerie website and going 

into the program section for the rules and instructions. 

        

mailto:foe20aux@gmail.com
mailto:marketing@foe.com
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MESSAGES FROM THE AUXILIARIES AND AERIES: 

 

CAMPBELL RIVER #3097: 

Hi Brothers and Sisters; It was great to see everyone at the Provincial Meeting here in beautiful Campbell 

River.   As usual we are keeping busy with Catering, Dinners, Burger Nights and our famous Saturday 

Wings and Things.    

 

We have been lucky with bringing in New Members and Initiated 5 on Provincial Madam Presidents Visitation 

this past week.  
  

Well things are slowly moving ahead we must keep in mind we are still not out of the woods yet.  We must all 

do everything we can to keep everyone safe as we continue to make sure everyone entering the complex follows 

the Provincial Health Orders. 

  

Wishing everyone a Happy Thanksgiving 
 

Fraternally, Marilyn Lewis, Secretary, Campbell River #3097 

 

 LADYSMITH #2101: 

Hello Sisters and Brothers; My apologies at missing the July Echo...time just got away from me!  Slowly we are 

starting to open up again; our lounge is open with downsize hours, popular Meat Draw on Saturdays, Meat Pies 

twice a month, Catering.  We adhere to all Covid-19 rules. 
 

July we held a dinner for visitation of Worthy Grand President Dave Smith with Aerie and Auxiliaries from the 

Island celebrating with #2101.  Ladysmith held a car rally in August with close to 300 cars registered and we 

were able to have our concession stand. Sold out by 1:30!  Great help from our Brothers and Sisters. 

 

Aerie brothers also have a successful bottle drive once a month.  Celebrations of Life, Wedding; Catering and 

Men`s Dinner round out September.  What another successful Eagles #2101 Campout we had! The weather was 

not always on our side but we still managed to have fun.    

 

September 21
st
, saw us entertaining our Provincial Madame President Joanne and her Provincial Honorary 

Mother Donna Roach with dinner and cake and coffee. 

 

Enjoyed seeing all the Provincial Officers that made it to Fall Meetings in Campbell River! Thank you 

Campbell River on the great time you always show us, the friendship, the food and the laughs.  Congratulations 

to our Sister Bobbi Williamson on being elected Vice-President President-Elect.   

 

We look forward to our Convention in June here in Ladysmith, plans are already underway. 

 

Ladysmith Aerie Meet 1st and 3rd. Wednesday’s Meeting 7:30 p.m. 
Ladysmith Auxiliary Meet 2nd and 4th Thursday’s Meeting 7:30 p.m 

 

The wish of #2101 is that all Brothers and Sisters stay safe, stay well, and have a Happy Thanksgiving with 

family and friends.  

 

Fraternally, Arlene Neale, Madam President Ladysmith #2101 

 
 

 

 



   22 

 

Continued From LADYSMITH #2101: 

 
 
Madam Provincial President Joanne Mallett receiving cheque from Auxiliary #2101 for her Special Charity 

ALS by Madam President Jackie Anderson  

 

Fraternally, Arlene Neale, Madam President Ladysmith #2101 

 
NEW WESTMINSTER #20: 

Hello Brothers and Sisters; Wishing everyone a Happy Thanksgiving from our home to yours. We are thankful 

that many of our Brothers and Sisters have escaped dire pandemic illness and hope it continues as such.  We 

wish to thank GPWP Brother Dave Smith for representing us in his term as Grand Worthy President: job well 

done in a difficult time.   

 

While still a bit reserved in our activities, a wee picnic get together was held, at which time our dual Sister Barb 

Calve was honored.  The Aerie is commencing an online auction shortly; all are welcome to participate and 

place a winning bid:  something a bit different, fun, and maybe a good deal or two!!     

 

Towards the end of November our Sister Joan Booth will be celebrating her 100
th

 birthday; a 62 year Eagle 

Sister!!  She and we are excited to share a small celebration with her, all things willing.  If you wish to send 

wishes or a card, please let me know (email below):  she is scheduled to move when space is available (which 

can happen quickly with facilities) so this may be the best way to ensure your message/card reaches the correct 

address.  She may not write back, but she very appreciates your messages and is quick to display the cards!!  

 

From the Brothers and Sisters of New Westminster #20, best wishes for a great autumn; Happy Thanksgiving; 

may you all be safe and in good spirits. 

 

Fraternally, Sister Jeannie Hounslow 

foe20aux@gmail.com  

 

about:blank
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From Echo Chairman, Joan Klit: 
Hello my Sisters and Brothers; The following are the Deadline Dates for the Provincial Echo Bulletin; 

November 30, 2021, January 30, 2022, March 30, 2022, May 5, 2022. 

 

I will also send out little friendly reminders to each of you regarding the upcoming Deadline Date for the 

Provincial Echo Bulletin.   

 

Remember this is one of the best ways to keep the line of Communications open between all of us in the 

Province and I hope that you will continue for next Term.  

 

A special “Thank You”; to the Sister’s and Brother’s; the Auxiliary and Aerie Secretaries and the Provincial 

Officers who have sent items in for the Echo Bulletin.   It was greatly appreciated.  

 

Together you have made the Echo a success and hopefully it will continue on for many years. 

 

Yours in Sisterhood, Joan Klit, BC Provincial Echo Chairman 

 

 
 

   
 

 

Q – Can a Dual Member hold an Office in their Home Auxiliary and Dual Auxiliary at same time?  

A - Yes, a member can hold office in her home and Dual Auxiliary.  Section 1.7 (c) of the Rules and 

Regulations states:  If accepted for membership by another Local Auxiliary, upon election the member shall 

thenceforth be a member in both her original Local Auxiliary and the Dual Local Auxiliary, including the right 

to hold office and she is entitled to receive benefits only from her original Auxiliary. 
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B. C. PROVINCIAL COMPETITIONS  

 

 

Auxiliary Name: ................................................................... #......................................... 

Compete on: Check only one:               @ ZONE: _____       @ CONVENTION: ______ 

Application for entry in: Class A ________  

                                          Class B ________ 

                                          Class B 2 _______ 

                                          Class B 3 _______ 

                                          Class C ________ 

                                          Class C 2 _______  

                                          Class E ________ 

                                          Novice ________ 

                                          Shot Gun _________ 

                                          One-Women Open Div. _______ 

                                          One-Women 55 and Over _______ 

 

List of Officers: 

 

Junior Past President ___________________________ 

Madam President ______________________________ 

Vice President ________________________________ 

Chaplain _____________________________________  

Conductor ____________________________________ 

 

 

Alternate ___________________________________ 

Ritual Coach ________________________________ 

Drill Captain ________________________________ 

( If applicable) 
 

                                                       Auxiliary Name: _______________________ #__________ 

                                                       Signature of President: ______________________________ 

                                                       Signature of Secretary: ______________________________ 

 

Do you need a Secretary? Yes _____ No _____ 

Do you need an inside guard? Yes _____ No _____ 

 

 

Return applications for entry to: Provincial Ritual Coordinator by January 30th. 

Send entry fee to Provincial Secretary . . . $ 35.00 per team by January 30th. 
 

 

 

DEADLINE FOR ENTRIES - - - - JANUARY 30th. 
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PROVINCIAL RITUAL COMPETITIONS 

EXEMPTIONS 

 

             AUXILIARY NAME ……………………………………………………. # ……………….. 

             TEAM CLASS: ……………………………………………………………. 

 

           MADAM ………………………. IS RESPONSIBLE TO LOWER AND BRIGHTEN THE HOUSE LIGHTS  

           DURING INITIATION. IN THE EVENT OF AN ERROR WITH THE HOUSE LIGHTS THE MADAM IS  

           TO BE CHARGED. 

 

           ODE RECITED BY – CHECK ONLY ONE – ALL OFFICERS ……………………………………… (  ) 

                                                                            EACH OFFICER WILL HAVE A PART ……………. (  ) 

                                                                OR ONE OFFICER …………………………………... (  ) 

 

           IF ALL OFFICERS RECITE THE ODE TOGETHER AND AN ERROR IS MADE THE MADAM PRESIDENT  

           WILL BE CHARGED WITH THE ERROR 

 

           IF EACH OFFICER HAS A PART AND AN ERROR IS MADE IT WILL BE CHARGED TO THAT OFFICER  

           MAKING THE ERROR 

 

           IF ONLY ONE OFFICER GIVES THE ODE THAT OFFICER WILL BE CHARGED IN THE EVENT OF  

           AN ERROR 

 

          THE OFFICERS OF THE TEAM ARE: PLEASE PRINT 

 

            JUNIOR PAST MADAM PRESIDENT ………………………………………………………………………  

            MADAM PRESIDENT …………………………………………………………………………………………  

            MADAM VICE-PRESIDENT …………………………………………………………………………………..  

            MADAM CHAPLAIN …………………………………………………………………………………………..  

            MADAM CONDUCTOR ………………………………………………………………………………………. 

 

DECLARATIONS AND EXEMPTIONS: 

                  _______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 

 

 

NOTE:  PLEASE PRESENT THIS FORM TO JUDGE CHAIRMAN BEFORE TEAM INSPECTION 

                                                                                      

 

 

  


